

INDIAN SCHOOL SUR

Affiliated to the Central Board of Secondary Education Delhi Affiliation No. 6130009

073/ISS/2024-25

CIRCULAR

12.12.2024

Dear Parents,

As the winter vacation approaches, we encourage students to use this time as a blend of relaxation and academic growth. Take the opportunity to enjoy the season and spend quality moments with your family. For Class X and XII students, we emphasize the importance of focused study to prepare for the upcoming exams.

- 1. <u>Winter Vacation</u> <u>Students of LKG to Class XII</u> will have winter vacation from Sunday, December 22, 2024, to Thursday, January 2, 2025. School will re-open on Sunday, January 5th, 2025.
- 2. Second pre-board examinations commence from Sunday, January 5, 2025. Online/offline remedial classes will be held for students of Classes X & XII during the winter holidays.
- 3. The Second Term Examinations for Classes III to VIII will be held in the months of February and March 2025, and the new academic year will commence on <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>April 2, 2025</u>. Board Exams for Class X & XII will be conducted according to the AISSE & AISSCE March 2025 Date Sheet.
 - <u>Final Exams for Classes IX & XI will begin on Sunday, February 09, 2025</u>, and the new academic year for Classes X & XII (2025-26) is scheduled to start on **Sunday, March 2, 2025**.
- **4.** <u>School Fee Payment</u> The parents of students in classes up to VIII are kindly requested to settle any pending fees, up to the 11th installment, on or before 20/2/2025. Please collect the no-due certificate/hall ticket from the class teachers. The 12th installment should be cleared up before the declaration of results, i.e., 25/03/2025.
 - Parents of students in classes IX & XI are urged to clear any pending fees, up to the 10th installment, by 30/01/2025. Collect the no-due certificate/hall ticket from class teachers and ensure that the 11th installment is settled before the declaration of results, i.e., 28/02/2025.
 - Parents of students in classes X & XII are requested to settle all pending fees before collecting the hall ticket issued by the board.
 - Kindly note that a "no-due certificate" is mandatory for appearing in the final examinations.
- 5. <u>Textbooks for 2025-26</u> Students who do not wish to buy the textbooks for the next academic year (2025-26) from the school should inform in writing to the Principal on or before 19th December 2024.

Dr. S-Srinivasan

Principal

MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEW YEAR